
 
Dear Ms. Ball,    
 

Shropshire Council Environmental Maintenance Grant 2017 
 
Thank you for your application for a Shropshire Council Environmental Maintenance 
Grant (EMG).  All of the applications we received have been assessed and verified by 
a panel of officers from Highways and Community Enablement teams.   
 
The total of all the applications (minus some deductions for non-eligible costs) was 
£196,063.00, considerably more than the allocated budget for the programme of 
£110,000.00.  As a result we have allocated each eligible application a proportion – 
56% of its value.  This will ensure the widest distribution of the limited budget and the 
inclusion of as many local council’s as possible. 
 
West Felton has been awarded £1,672.22 which is subject to your acceptance and will 
be paid into you bank account within the next month. 
 
As previously communicated, please note that the EMG programme is under review, 
which could result in its criteria and methodology significantly changing or the 
programme ceasing.  Please do bear this in mind when planning your Council’s future 
finances and we will keep Town and Parish Council’s updated on the outcome of the 
review.   
 
Your Council’s EMG is being awarded to enable it to enhance and maintain your local 
environment in the most local and cost effective way possible.  A copy of the grant 
conditions is attached with this letter – please do familiarise yourself with these before 
signing and returning the acceptance form.   
 
Thank you again for applying to the EMG programme.  The Highways and 
Transport/Community Enablement teams are delighted to be supporting this initiative.   
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
Steve Brown                                                      Kate Garner 
Highways, Transport and Env. Manager           Community Enablement Manager 
Highways and Transport                                   Community Enablement 
Shropshire Council                                        Shropshire Council 
Email: steven.brown@shropshire.gov.uk          Email: kate.garner@shropshire.gov.uk 
 

 

Shropshire Council 
107 Longden Road 
Shrewsbury 
SY3 9EL 

West Felton Parish Council.    

 

Date: 5 June 2017 
My ref:  
Your ref:  
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